
 

 

 

  
 
 

JOINT PRESS RELEASE    
DEED OF MERGER BETWEEN BANCA INTESA AND SANPAOLO IMI 

REGISTERED     
Milano, Torino, 29th December 2006 - Banca Intesa and Sanpaolo IMI communicate that the 
deed of merger by incorporation of Sanpaolo IMI S.p.A with and into Banca Intesa S.p.A. has 
been registered at the Torino and Milano Company Registers this morning. Therefore, the 
merger will come into legal effect as of 1st January 2007. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Banca Intesa securities referred to herein that will be issued in connection with the merger described herein have not been, 
and are not intended to be, registered under the U.S. Securities Act of 1933 (the “Securities Act”) and may not be offered or sold, 
directly or indirectly, into the United States except pursuant to an applicable exemption. The Banca Intesa securities will be 
made available within the United States in connection with the merger pursuant to an exemption from the registration 
requirements of the Securities Act.  
The merger described herein relates to the securities of two foreign (non-U.S.) companies and is subject to disclosure 
requirements of a foreign country that are different from those of the United States.  Financial statements included in the 
document, if any, have been prepared in accordance with foreign accounting standards that may not be comparable to the 
financial statements of United States companies. 
 
It may be difficult for you to enforce your rights and any claim you may have arising under U.S. federal securities laws, since 
Banca Intesa and Sanpaolo IMI are located in Italy, and some or all of their officers and directors may be residents of Italy or 
other foreign countries. You may not be able to sue a foreign company or its officers or directors in a foreign court for violations 
of the U.S. securities laws. It may be difficult to compel a foreign company and its affiliates to subject themselves to a U.S. 
court’s judgment. 
 
You should be aware that Banca Intesa may purchase securities of Sanpaolo IMI otherwise than in the merger, such as in open 
market or privately negotiated purchases. 
You should be aware that Sanpaolo IMI may purchase securities of Banca Intesa otherwise than in the merger, such as in open 
market or privately negotiated purchases. 
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